"Canada feels particularly honoured to be entrusted
with the presidency of the Conference on Disarmament during
its important closing, report-writing and inter-sessional
period. We shall endeavour to fulfill our responsibilities
in a manner which fully reflects the high value Canada
attaches to the work of the Conference on Disarmament.

In an era when the awesome realities of existing
and emerging weapons technologies are a cause for concern to
the peoples of all countries and continents, the talks of
devising effective agreed arms control and disarmament
measures cannot simply be left to those who possess the
largest arsenals. The Conference on Disarmament, which is
the sole multilateral disarmament negotiating forum,
therefore performs an indispensable political and
institutional role.

The fact that Canada's presidency occurs during the
concluding month of this year's session gives me an
opportunity to put forward some reflections on the current
international situation in relation to arms control and
disarmament, and on the recent work of the Conference on
Disarmament in that context.

The attention of the world, understandably, is
focussed on the negotiations of the USA and the USSR being
conducted, literally, just down the road from the Conference
on Disarmament. This attention often takes the form of an
impatient clamour for quick results. Such expressions of
impatience are politically and humanly understandable.
However, we would do well to keep in mind the magnitude and
complexity of the agreed objectives which the negotiating
parties have set for themselves: no less than "the
prevention of an arms race in space and its termination on
earth; the limitation and reduction of nuclear arms; and the
strengthening of strategic stability, leading ultimately to
the complete elimination of nuclear weapons".

It must also be borne in mind that the issues under
negotiation involve vital security interests not only of the
negotiating parties themselves but of all the members of the
Conference on Disarmament and indeed all the peoples of the
world. Viewed in this light, while many may have hoped for
more rapid progress, there are no grounds for discouragement
at this time, there are in fact hopeful signs. Available
evidence strongly suggests that both parties are approaching
their task with a seriousness and commitment that bodes well
for eventual substantive results. It is particularly
encouraging when concrete, substantive proposals are put




